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Black Canyon Hydro, LLC (BCH) is filing a supplement to the Pre-Application 
Document (PAD), at the suggestion of FERC staff, which updates the description of the 
Black Canyon Hydroelectric Project (Project) to show the current Project designs being 
evaluated by BCH.  Conceptual design drawings are also being included in this filing and 
they reflect the updated Project description.1   
 
The update of the Project description has being guided by participant comments gathered 
during agency consultations, ILP meetings, and through formal comments.  The intent of 
BCH was to create alternative Project designs that respond directly to stakeholder 
concerns and potential issues raised in response to the Project design proposed initially in 
the PAD.  An update to the Project description, and the additional information it includes, 
may also allow for a more effective and efficient study plan process.   
 

Updated Project Description 
 
Two different intake alternatives are being evaluated in the same general area indicated in 
both the Preliminary Permit and Pre-Application Document.  However, while the location 
of the intake structure remains the same, the two alternative intake designs have evolved 
significantly from the design proposed in the PAD.   
 

Intake Alternative A 
 
Alternative A would consist of the following new facilities: (1) an 8-foot-high, 162.4-
foot-long inflatable rubber diversion with an associated water intake structure; (2) a 
natural or roughened fish passage channel; (3) a variable pooling area behind the 
diversion with a normal water surface elevation of 971 feet above mean sea level and a 
maximum pooling of 2.83 acres; (4) a power conduit tunnel consisting of an 
approximately 450-foot-deep vertical tunnel into an approximately 8,350-foot-long, 9-
foot-diameter horizontal tunnel and penstock; and (5) for access, Alternative A would 
utilize an existing logging road to minimize disturbance, and require only 825-feet of 
additional road.   
                                                 
1 Reviewers should be aware that some conceptual design drawings have different vertical and horizontal scales.   



Black Canyon Hydroelectric Project, FERC P-14110  2 
Pre-Application Document Supplement  11/2/2012 

 
Intake Alternative B 

 
Alternative B would consist of the following new facilities: (1) a control sill to maintain a 
consistent river bottom elevation, which would allow water, fish, sediment, large woody 
debris, and whitewater recreationists to pass unimpeded, with an associated water intake 
structure; (2) a power conduit tunnel consisting of an approximately 450-foot-deep 
vertical tunnel into an approximately 9,175-foot-long, 9-foot-diameter horizontal tunnel 
and penstock; and (3) for access, Alternative B would utilize an existing logging road to 
minimize disturbance, and require only 500-feet of additional road.   
 

Powerhouse 
 
The power conduit tunnel and penstock from either Alternative A or B would terminate at 
the powerhouse proposed upstream of Ernie’s Grove.  Initially, the PAD described the 
powerhouse as being a metal building approximately 60-feet-wide by 100-feet-long.  
However, as a result of construction from the power conduit tunnel, an underground 
powerhouse of similar dimensions may be feasible.  Tailrace dimensions have also been 
revised from a 60-foot-wide by 100-foot-long tailrace, to a 24-foot-wide by 200-foot-long 
tailrace.  Whether above or below ground, the powerhouse would include two Francis 
turbine generator units, one rated at 16 MW and the other rated at 9 MW, as well as 
appurtenant facilities (switchyard, maintenance building, etc.).  Additionally, a 
temporary, 2,600-foot-long construction access road would extend from the powerhouse 
to the North Fork Road (while avoiding Ernie’s Grove).   
 

Transmission 
 
As presented in the PAD, transmission would consist of a 4.2-mile-long, 115-kilovolt 
overhead transmission line that transmits project power to the regional grid (transmission 
line would be an overbuild of an existing transmission line with only approximately 0.65 
miles of new transmission).  However, an additional option, depending on minimum 
instream flow requirements, land use designations, and cost, may be to have the Project 
connect to the existing 34 kV transmission line running from the existing Black Creek 
Hydroelectric Project to Snoqualmie Falls.  A transmission line could be run from the 
powerhouse back through the power conduit to the intake structure.  From the intake 
structure a buried or overhead transmission line would only have to travel approximately 
6,745-feet along an existing logging road through clear cuts.   
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